SELECTMEN'S MEETING, Monday, June 1, 1987

Present: John J. Jones, Chairman, Rachel Reinstein, Jackie Cottle, reporter
Mr. Grabowski and Elizabeth Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting came to order at 7:30 PM.

Selectmen signed checks, Building Permits for Edward Stanley. A building
permit from Kincaid Construction Co. to convert an existing building to a five
unit condo. was denied. A sign permit was not required for the size of the
sign Mr. & Mrs. Hennessy wish to put up. It will therefore to be returned
along with the check. The sign is to be placed on the corner of Pleasant St.
and 202, In an effort not to clutter the property with signs, Mr. & Mrs.
Hennessy will be asked to speak to other sign owners to see if they will be
willing to have all signs on the same post and not scattered all over the
property,

Minutes of meeting held May 25th approved as written.

Bob Flanders, Town Moderator, was asked by the Selectmen to appoint a committee
to work toward saving Camp Sachem as open space. It was decided the committee
will consist of five to seven members. It is hoped one member will be a member
of the Conservation Committee, one from the Park and Recreation Department, one
a possible owner of property on the lake and a member of the Gregg Lake
Association and/or the White Birch Association. Other members to be appointed

will come from the public at large with interest in the protection of the land
in question,

Mr. Grabowski spoke of his disfavor with a property owner being denied a
building permit and requiring a variance.

Mr. Grabowski was informed of the zoning regulations. Mary Allen will chair
the BOA hearing Tuesday evening on the request for a variance and Mr. Grabowski
will be free to voice any information pertaining to the subject at that time.

A letter of resignation from Mr. Chambers of the Conservation Committee was
accepted with regret.

Lloyd Henderson met with Selectmen and went over a list of items pending from
him.

Meeting adjourned 9:15 ems.



